
 

TYSON FOODS, INC. 2200 W. Don Tyson Parkway Springdale, AR 72762 

 

July 2, 2024 

To Whom It May Concern: 

We have received your inquiry related to the potential for cross-contamination with allergenic material 

within our processing environment. This inquiry, as we understand it, is three-fold: allergens 

intentionally added as part of the product formulation; allergen-containing products manufactured on 

common lines or equipment; and allergen presence in the facility as a whole. Accordingly, we have 

provided responses based on that understanding and the reasonable probability for presence of the 

allergenic material in question.  

Please be advised that while we can assure you that these products are formulated in accordance with 

the product specification (allergens disclosed), we cannot guarantee that they are produced in an 

allergen-free environment.  

Regarding products manufactured on common lines or equipment, we have provided a point-in- time 

assurance of allergen presence or absence. Although this is subject to change, I do want to assure you 

that we continually employ Good Manufacturing Practices (GMPs). As such, we schedule all production 

in accordance with a matrix whereby allergens are introduced to the production lines from least to 

most. In addition, each establishment is subject to federal inspection by the USDA, the FDA, or in some 

cases both Agencies, and complies with all applicable regulatory requirements to include HACCP/HARPC 

and SSOP.  

Regarding allergen presence in the facility as a whole, we have provided a point-in-time assurance of 

allergen presence or absence in relation to the production areas. We are not providing any assurances 

related to non-production areas (e.g., break rooms, cafeteria, team member lockers/refrigerated 

coolers, etc.). Again, we continually employ GMPs. To that end, we have numerous programs related to 

team member hygiene designed to ensure that a sanitary environment is maintained. These programs 

are monitored as per the HACCP/HARPC plan and the SSOP and subject to verification by federal 

inspectors.  

Finally, regarding our specific sanitation procedures and allergen precautions, we regret that this 

information is proprietary and cannot be disclosed. I apologize for any inconvenience this may cause.  

 

Respectfully, 

 

Jamiea Ratcliff 

Associate Director FSQA 

 

 


